At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 17th day of August, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        George A. Woolsey, Councilman  

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 

Absent:
        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Mary Ann Smat, of Gardnertown, led the pledge to the flag. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


12B was moved to up to after # 5 on the agenda.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the audit in the amount of $374,241.07 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
12B.
Unsafe Building: 4 Balsam Lane

Tom Dubetsky, Pubic Safety Officer, said this building has been unoccupied for some time and it falls under two categories of violations in the Town Code. He has made many attempts to contact the owners without success. He is requesting that the Town Board take action with this matter. 


Supervisor Booth said he has also inspected the building. He observed a failing roof and the entire interior has extensive mold. It is his opinion that the building should be demolished. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to declare the building at 4 Balsam Lane (SBL-59-2-9.1) unsafe and dangerous, setting the unsafe hearing for September 21, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.     


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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6.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: Self Storage Overlay District/B District Map Zoning Amendment

Mark Taylor, Attorney of Newburgh, said the following actions are needed in order to move forward with this Local Law:
1. Introductory Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Self-Storage Center Overlay District and amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to include additional property in the Business (B) Zoning District. 

2. Resolution of Town Board introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Self-Storage Center Overlay District and amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to include additional property in the Business (B) Zoning District and calling a Public Hearing.   
3. Resolution of Town Board providing for Referral of Local Law amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Self-Storage Center Overlay District and amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to include additional property in the Business (B) Zoning District.

4. Resolution of Town Board determining that proposed Local Law amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Self-Storage Center Overlay District and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to include additional property in the Business (B) Zoning District is a Type I Action under SEQRA and that the Town Board is the Sole involved and Lead Agency.  
5. A long form Environmental Assessment Form prepared by Saccardi & Schiff.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town Board introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish the Self-Storage Center Overlay (SD) District and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Include Additional Property in the Business (B) Zoning District and Calling a Public Hearing for September 21, 2009 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. (Resolution attached)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7.
RESOLUTION OF INTENT: Self Storage Overlay District/B District Map Zoning Amendment


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Adoption of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish the Self-Storage Center Overlay (SD) District and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of the Town of Newburgh to Include Additional Property in the Business (B) Zoning District is a Type I Action Under SEQRA and that the Town Board is the Sole Involved and Lead Agency. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. (Resolution attached)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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8.
RESOLUTION OF REFERRAL: Self Storage Overlay District/B District Map Zoning Amendment

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish the Self-Storage Center Overlay (SC) District and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Include Additional Property in the Business (B) Zoning District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. (Resolution attached)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.
ASSESSOR: Computer Safety Upgrade System


Supervisor Booth said that Michael Fogarty, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, and Mr. Fred Lewis, of FLC, reviewed the needs of the Assessor’s Office for backing up our data and providing safety for our office in the event of computer equipment failure. Mr. Lewis’s proposal for this year is $1,009.55. The cost per year will be $928.28 for labor and software. 


Councilman Piaquadio requested that this item be discussed at the next workshop because the meeting the Board had with Mr. Lewis did include backup for the Assessor’s Office. He said they have also discussed putting the entire Town’s backup at another site. 

The Board members agreed to bring this item back to the September 2nd Audit Meeting and they will invite Mr. Lewis.  
10.
POLICE:

A.     Impact Grant Funding

Supervisor Booth said the New York State Department of Criminal Justice has notified the Newburgh Police Department stating they have been awarded funding for the IMPACT VI grant program. The Town has been awarded $60,740.00 which is effective from July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010. He said the Town has been involved with the IMPACT program for the last five years. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the IMPACT VI grant in the amount of $60,740.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the Town’s the original application for this grant was in the amount of $121,480.00.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 
B.     Police Software Maintenance Agreement

Supervisor Booth said this item was discussed at the August 5th Audit Meeting and Councilman Piaquadio requested to speak to Deputy Chief Mahoney before making a decision. He said this software is needed for the IMPACT Program which allows the Town of Newburgh to share data with surrounding Towns and Cities located in Orange County. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize payment for the annual Police software maintenance agreement in the amount of $25,297.50 payable to Admit Computer Services Inc. The funds will come from account number 3010.497. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
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11.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Payment for Materials form Parkland Trust T-37


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 12, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to pay the invoice submitted by Callahan & Nannini Quarry, Inc., in the amount of $13,905.95. The funds will come from the T-37 Parkland Trust account. The material purchased was used to finish the Chadwick Lake walking trail. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12.
CODE COMPLIANCE:

A.     Third Party Electrical Inspectors

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 5, 2009, submitted by Tilford Stietler, Code Compliance Supervisor, to add Jerry Caliendo and John Metsger to the list of third party electrical inspectors for the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.     Unsafe Building: 4 Balsam Lane
This item was discussed after item #5

13.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscaping Bond Release for Royal Pools and Spas

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated August 7, 2009, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect to release the Landscaping Bond for Royal Pools and Spas. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: The Board members decided that this motion should have a dollar amount before releasing the Landscaping Bond. 

Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Piaquadio withdrew their motion.

14.
ENGINEERING:


A.     Consultant Agreement with CHA

Mr. Osborne said the renewal of this agreement is necessary because the original application that they were hired for is not closed out. The Town continues to use their structural engineers for consultations.   
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Municipal Consulting Agreement (CHA# 18588) with CHA, located at 40 Matthiews Street in Goshen, New York. The agreement will run from April 1, 2009 through March 31, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.     Colden Park Sewer Rehabilitation: Award of Contract

Mr. Osborne said bids for the Colden Park Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation were opened on August 7, 2008. Four bids were received as follows:
BIDDER





AMOUNT

National Water Main Cleaning Company

$324,284.81

Performance Pipelining, Inc.



  585,000.00

Young’s Environmental



  637,303.00

United Pipe Renewal, Inc.



  965,950.00
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They have reviewed the bid proposal submitted by National Water Main Cleaning Company, who was the lowest bidder, and all items appear to have been completed in accordance with the contract requirements.

The overall bid price is higher then the original cost estimates. The contract is entirely unit priced, and a large portion of this is work associated with the removal of protruding service connections. He suggested the quantities be monitored closely during construction so that work can be stopped one the total cost approaches the budget limit. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the contract for the Colden Park Sewer Rehabilitation to National Water Main Cleaning Company located at 25 Marshall Street in Canton, M.A., in the amount of $324,284.81. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – Absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said Deputy Chief John Mahoney will be sworn in as Police Chief for the Town of Newburgh Police Department at the September 21, 2009 Town Board Meeting. 
16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Margaret Gaydos, retired Detective Sergeant of the Town of Newburgh Police Department, said she is angry over the layoffs of three Police Officers and the ten other Town employees. It is her opinion there are other ways to save money. She is also unhappy with the 17 percent tax increase in the Town. She is happy that Deputy Chief Mahoney is going to be promoted to Chief of Police. She is sadden of the decision of handcuffing the Evidence Technicians from doing their jobs and Town residence are being told it will be a few day before the Evidence Technicians can process a crime scene. She asked the Board to reconsider their decision. She asked why the Police Department is not accredited. She said accreditation brings a since of pride and accomplishment to an agency. It also is an asset with liability issues. Ms. Gaydos also asked why the Police Department is not being cleaned; she has never seen it so dirty.   
Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, said it is in the public’s interest to know who is making a request to change Zoning Laws and that their names should be included on the Resolution. 

Supervisor Booth said people making a request have to go through a process which includes attending Audit/ Workshop Meetings and Town Board Meetings were they present their case publicly. These particular individuals have attended several such meetings. Mr. Corbin said he does not have time to follow such as this.  
Glenn Ryther, President of the PBA, was happy to announce that he spoke to the Deputy Chief yesterday and some of the equipment the Police Department ordered has arrived.

John Brady, Meadow Hill North, said he has been to Public Meetings held at the City of Newburgh where a timer is used and you are not allowed to ask questions or mention anyone by name. He complemented this Board for allowing everyone to speak and having their questions answered. He thanked the Board for listening to the public.  
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Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, thanked the Board for fixing the guardrail on Parr Road. She referenced to the July 15th meeting were the Board gave Golden Vista a deferment on recreation and landscape fees. She said Golden Vista was brought in front of the Planning Board in 1999 and they were given a bonus density. She said that at that time Councilman Piaquadio was on the Planning Board. Ms Williams has concerns with Code Compliance keeping track of the payment fees. She said on December 29th the Board discussed hiring Camo Pollution to oversee the Water Department. It is her opinion that this did not save the Town money; instead it costs the Town money.

Supervisor Booth said the Town hired Camo Pollution, in the best interest of the Town, to replace a full time employee with a total compensation package worth $100,000.00, holidays, vacation, and personnel time. The Town has received a letter from the Orange County Department of Health dated August 10, 2009 stating the there was a vast improvement in the Town’s water quality since they hired Camo Pollution. 
Ms. Williams said the minutes should not have items that say “see attached”, it is her opinion that it does not show creditability. She asked about the assessment made on the property located on Gidney Avenue, where the Animal Shelter is located. She was under the understanding that it was appraised at $100,000.00 for the 5 plus acres. She asked if there was still a high pressure gas line running through the property and if there is the buyers should be made aware of it. 
Supervisor Booth said an appraisal was done appraising each acre at $100,000.00 making the 5 acre parcel worth $500,000.00. The Town does not intend to sell the property the Animal Shelter is located on. 
Councilman Woolsey said there are a lot of good people working for the Town and he understands the concerns of the public with the layoff of 13 of the Town’s employees. He said this is something the Town did not want to do. It upsets him when he hears certain individuals saying negative things about Town employees. 

Councilman Woolsey left the meeting at 8:11 p.m.
Ann Fisher, Balmville, said she is very happy that we have a democracy. She and her husband have been coming to the Town meetings for the last six years. She has been pleased with the support they have been given by the Town Board. It is her hope that after the elections in November they can still come to these meetings and express their opinion. She appreciates hearing other people’s opinion.  
Margaret Gaydos came forward and expressed her disappointment in that an elected official would leave a Public Meeting before it adjourned.

Bill Korbin said it is very important that the Town be held accountable for their actions. That is the reason the Town is a democracy. 

Mr. Osborne said the residents of the Town are receiving a water quality notices. He said when the Department of Health rescinded the Town’s filtration avoidance and established an eighteen month time line to build a new filter plant, but this can not be done. Until the filter plant is built the Town is required to send these notices to the public on a quarterly basis. He said both the EPA and the Department of Health have accepted the Town’s time line for engineering and the construction of the water filtration plant but they do not have the authority to cancel the legal requirement for the Town to send out the notices.  
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Supervisor Booth asked if anyone had any other questions or comments. There were none.
17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn at 8:16 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Absent; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
